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Public Law 97-183 
97th Congress 

Joint Resolution 
Authorizing and requesting the President to proclaim "National Orchestra Week". May 24,19:B2_ 

[S.J. Res. 145] 
Whereas America's one thousand five hundred and seventy-two 

symphony and chamber orchestras are among our Nation's finest 
cultural and artistic resources, providing inspiration and enjoy
ment to more than twenty-three million people each year 
throughout the country; 

Whereas America's greatest professional orchestras are interna
tionally recognized as among the finest in the world, setting the 
standards of excellence against which other musical endeavors 
are measured; 

Whereas America's orchestras serve their communities as total 
musical resources by supporting other arts activities and cooper
ating in joint artistic ventures; 

Whereas America's orchestras cultivate a national musical heri
tage by nurturing young talent, providing opportunities for 
American-trained musicians and conductors, and promoting per
formances of American music; 

Whereas America's orchestras educate the youth of the country by 
providing high quality music education through youth concerts, 
in-school demonstrations and training programs, and master 
classes; 

Whereas America's orchestras reach diverse audiences beyond the 
concert hall through regional and national tours, free outdoor 
performances, and other special events; 

Whereas the success of America's orchestras has been the result of 
a joint effort of skilled professionals and dedicated volunteers 
working together to promote and produce music in their commu
nities; and 

Whereas America's orchestras have grown in size and artistic qual
ity during the past ten years, with the help of direct grants from 
the orchestra program of the National Endowment for the Arts: 
Now, therefore, be it 



96 STAT. 98 PUBLIC LAW 97-183—MAY 24, 1982 

National Resolved by the Senate and House of Representatives of the 
Orchestra Week. United States of America in Congress assembled. That the week 

beginning June 13, 1982, is designated as "National Orchestra 
Week", and the President of the United States is authorized and 
requested to issue a proclamation calling upon Federal, State, and 
local government agencies, interest groups and organizations, and 
the people of the United States to observe that week by engaging 
in appropriate activities and programs, thereby showing their sup
port of America's orchestras and the arts. 

Approved May 24, 1982. 
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